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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

I can’t believe we have just played Round 6 !! Loving the season 

so far and we are now well and truly into our Netball!! Firstly 

welcome to our new players and their families, and also welcome 

back to all our returning players and families. 

We have had an extremely hot start to the season – but after 

Saturdays game, what a welcome change with the cooler 

weather!!  

The club has had a fantastic start to the season with all of our 11 

teams taking to the courts in great spirits and putting in great 

performances each week. With changes made to competitive 

teams/rules and ages, we now see our under 8’s, 9’s and 10’s now 

being called “Modified” and playing in a non-competitive 

competition.  

After Round 5 regrading occurred, this meant that changes were 

made to some Clubs and teams and 2 of our teams went up a 

division. I’m sure our 11 pack and 13 pulse teams will do well in 

their new divisions.  

There are some great  Carnivals coming up, not only the senior 

carnival at the prna but at other associations as well. This is a 

great team building day and all players have lots of fun as well as 

playing competitive netball.  

Watch out for our huge fundraiser BBQ at Masters which is next 

month.   

Enjoy your netball. 

Rachelle Swan 

2014 COMMITTEE MEETING DATES:- 

13 May  10 June  8 July     12 August     9 September  14 October 

11 November    9 December 

We are always looking for members to join our committee – 

please contact us at pinepanthers@pinepanthers.com.au. Our 

committee members are available to help you in any way they 

can. Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions or 

issues you may have. 

PRNA JUNIOR CARNIVAL – CANCELLED 

It was such a shame that the junior carnival (for ages 8 – under 

10) that was due to be held on Sunday 30
th

 March was cancelled. 

It was due to be rescheduled to another Sunday later in the 

season but unfortunately the prna have cancelled it. For those 

teams who had paid, refunds are currently being processed. 

WEBSITE & FACEBOOK 

If you haven’t already checked out our website then go to  www. 

pinepanthers.com . We are also on Facebook – head over to our 

Page and like us. This is where we will be posting the latest up to 

date information on training, cancelled games due to weather etc 

plus we will also post action shots of players from each Round.  

If you have any suggestions for our website, Facebook or our 

Newsletter then please contact us via email  

pinepanthers@pinepanthers.com.au 

BIRTHDAYS 

Congratulations to the following players who have celebrated 

birthdays so far this season:-  

MARCH:- Ashlee S; Ashlee P; Georgia S; Keziah; Danielle & Idelette 

APRIL:- Chloe O; Paris; Tegan; Gabby and Crystal 

MAY: - Lucy; Georgia W; Kate; Kaylin; Ella; Isabella; Chloe P; 

Charlise; Olivia and Cassie 

 

Pine Panthers 

Press 
Our goal is to achieve through genuine 

sportsmanship and fair play 

Welcome to the new look First edition of the Pine Panthers Press for 2014. In this Issue: Carnivals, 

Representative announcements, team photo’s; Masters BBQ and lots more!!!!! 
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TEAM SPOTLIGHT!! 

 

MODIFIED 9’S - Panthers pups 

Coach: Sharyn Smith   Assistant Coach: Jasmine Bryce 

Manager: Danielle Eiby 

What a wonderful team the modified 9’s are!! They have started 

the season strongly, playing very well, displaying skills from last 

year and some newly learnt skills. They are all loving netball, and 

this is reflected in their results. 

The team is made up of: (back row) Hannah; Sina; Keeley; Keisha; 

Amy; Jessica (middle front) Kiara and (front row) Taleah and Halle. 

The girls and myself are very lucky to have Jasmine as our 

assistant/beginner coach. Keep up the great work girls!! 

 

 

INTER 3 - Panthers pride 

Coach: Rachelle Swan   Manager: Kim McLeod 

My beautiful inter 3 team!! Each year I take on a team of young 

ladies so I can challenge myself and the team. It’s not just about 

netball at this age, it’s also about life – work commitments, 

boyfriends, school and parents are in their minds and also in their 

hearts. It’s not a big ask in 2014 when you get 9 rat bags who 

laugh the WHOLE time!!! I am enjoying coaching and netball and I 

hope the ladies are too. 

This lovely team consists of:  Celine; Jasmine; Jess; Janie; Keziah; 

Emma (pictured), Tahlia; Cassie and Jade.  

Well done ladies, loving your netball. Mwah!! 

REP TEAM ANNOUCEMENTS – PANTHERS PLAYERS 

SELECTED!! 

We are very proud to announce the following players who have 

made selection into rep teams this season:- 

Meagan Willett (under 13C); Meaghan Lawson and Georgia Scells 

(Under 16B). 

Congratulations girls! What an amazing effort. 

 

TEAM PHOTO’S 

We are in discussions with the photographer about dates and 

times for our team photo’s – at this stage it will be on Saturday 

31
st

 May. We will let you all know soon once the date has been 

confirmed - pricing will still be affordable, around $10.00.   

CARNIVALS 

There are a few carnivals coming up in the next couple of months. 

Managers and coaches have been given the details for these 

(including the senior club carnival at the prna). It would be great 

to see as many of our panthers teams on the courts as possible for 

these.  

UNIFORMS 

We have just received more stock of visors, so if you need one 

please see our Uniform convenor – Mark, ask your team manager 

who can arrange for one for you. Cost is $10.00 each. 

We also have our Supporter Shirts available – cost is $50.00 each.  

GROUNDS DUTY – 17
th

 MAY 

Pine Panthers are on Grounds Duty on Saturday 27
th

 May (round 

8). Your team manager will have a list of duties for your team to 

carry out before/after your round. Remember if you volunteer 

you will get points towards your volunteer refund!! It is extremely 

important that we all help out at grounds duty. If the Club doesn’t 

carry out the duties then we incur a $150.00 fine. Please show the 

panthers spirit and help out on the day. 

MASTERS BBQ – FUNDRAISER 1
st

 JUNE 

The Club is hosting a fundraising BBQ at Masters (North Lakes) on 

Sunday 1
st

 June. An email has already been sent out asking for 

volunteers to man the BBQ for an hour shift at a time. Remember 

if you volunteer you will get points towards your volunteer 

refund!! Let our Events co-ordinator, Janelle, know if you are 

interested in volunteering 1 hour of your time.  

PRNA NEW WEBSITE 

The PRNA have a new website. 

http://www.pinerivers.qld.netball.com.au Check out their website 

for updated ladders, News, announcements etc.   

 

http://www.pinerivers.qld.netball.com.au/
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PRNA CHARITY DAY 10

TH
 MAY 

Each year the PRNA  umpires' collect items to donate to charity. 

In the past this has been very successful. This year we are 

collecting cold weather gear - gloves, beanies, scarves and socks. 

Please donate whatever you can to this very worthwhile cause. 

Bring along on the day and hand in at the umpires' table. 

PINE PANTHERS SEASON – PHOTO’S FROM ROUNDS 1 - 5 

 

 

Crazy Hair day 

 

11A power 

 

11B pack 

 

Modified 10’s pussycats 

 
Modified 9’s pups 
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Inter 3 Pride 

 

Our president and coach – deep in thought!! 

 

 

 

PINE PANTHERS NETBALL CLUB 

Contact: pinepanthers@pinepanthers.com 

Website: www.pinepanthers.com 
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